
 
DATE: October 5, 2017 
 
TO: Kim Vander Bie 
 
FROM: Eric Mosolgo, PE, CFM 
 
SUBJECT: City of Chula Vista Growth Management Oversight Commission 
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
Effective immediately, I am resigning from the City of Chula Vista’s Growth Management 
Oversight Commission (GMOC). 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to participate on the GMOC since 2013 and having the 
opportunity to deliver the commission’s annual report to the City Council earlier this year. 
The experience has been productive overall, but I do have some concerns as I mentioned to 
you earlier. 
 
Specifically, I do not believe the City provides all sections of the GMOC review process equal 
importance. In the area of the report that most closely matches my expertise, Drainage, the 
City has consistently returned duplicate responses that fail to address serious issues. Most 
troubling is the lack of backing data to support the City’s responses. This is not a single year 
issue. The City’s responses to this section have been consistently vague and unenlightening.  
 
It has been interesting reviewing some of the other sections of the GMOC reports over the 
years. Thank you for all your assistance. It has been nice working with you and the other 
commissioners. I wish you all the best. 
 
 
Eric Mosolgo, PE, CFM 
 


